MY IMPRESSIONS ABOUT ROMANIA

On 26th May 5 delegations arrived to Mioveni, Romania. Latvian, Italian, Turkish, Spanish, Polish [image: image1.jpg]


 students and teachers. I knew some people, but there were some I saw the first time. On the first day we all were very shy and excited. It was the first evening in my new family and I liked it very much, because my new parents and two sisters were very friendly.
 On Tuesday Romanian team showed us  interesting artistic show- dance, songs, traditional welcome. It was very hospitable.  The School where we were was very colorful, beautiful, big and decorated. We also had demonstrative lessons. Latvian team had Mathematics. This lesson was like a game – cartoons, short theatre , song, sweets, presents. It was interesting when students wanted to say something, they lifted two fingers, but in Latvia we lifet hand. Later we created art voices- it was very nice, and all teams were like famous artists.
On Wednesday  we visited Salt Large Mine, HOREZU Monastery and Woman Cave. In Salt Large Mine I liked that there (in salt mine) was a restaurant, gym, cinema- with cartoons, play-ground. In HOREZU Monastery I liked that this Monastery all was convered with ornaments.
On Thursday there was a ceremony of Reciving Certificates and Presentation of all the countries. Also we could see short performance  „ The Wizard of Oz ”. Everything was well planned and ready.

On Friday we saw a lot of mountains. I have never seen anything like this. It was amazing! I was very happy to see this beauty. Also I liked Poenari Castle very much.
Saturday – the last day of our trip. I was very happy, because I was in Romania with good people and I had made a lot of new friends, but I was sad too, because it was the last day. We visited a very beautiful city – Pitesti. We were in planetarium and Arges County Museum. In the  evening we had Frienship Carneval. All had masks. There was good atmosphere, and all people were in a happy mood. We danced,, played games, ate tradicional food, talked. Now all students, parents and teachers were brave, and they became best friends. The end of the Project was very grandiose. After the carneval we arrived at our homes to pack suitcases.
Sunday, 1st June 1:30 am – we were staying near the hotel. Some of us were very sad and they cried, because maybe we will never see each other again. 

But I want to say „thank you very much” for my second family – Ramona Nogoecu, Razwan Negoescu, Alexia Negoescu and Mirela – Maria Negoescu. I love you very much and I miss you. But I know that one day I will fly to Romania and meet my second family again.
I love you very much! Thank you for all!

                                                                                                                          DITA ZUBKOVSKA, LATVIA

